Valley of Providence SGOTTISH CDITE"

III∴ Walter F. Wheeler, 33° Sovereign Grand Commander

September 2025

III.: Kenneth F. Poyton, 33° Deputy for Rhode Island

III.: Steven E. Smith, 33° Grand Lieutenant Commander/ Active for Rhode Island

III.: Robert F. Ogg, Jr., 33° Active Emeritus for Rhode Island

III.: Dennis W. Pothier. 33° Active Emeritus for Rhode Island

> III∴ Peter Iacobucci. 33° Valley Secretary

III∴Russell A. Kawa, 33° Valley Treasurer

Scottish Rite Masonic Center 2115 Broad St. Cranston, RI 02905 Email: voprov@scottishrite.necoxmail.com

The Valley of Providence **Presents:**

Benedict Arnold's Masonic Trial

Monday, September 22 Rehearsal 7:00p.m. Tuesday, September 23 Dinner 6:00p.m. **Business Meeting 6:45** Rehearsal - 7:00

Wednesday, September 24 **Benedict Arnold's Masonic Trial**

Open to all Scottish Rite Masons, Ladies/Guest \$20.00per person **Limited Seating!!** Reservations must be received in the Valley Office by September 17 no exceptions! 6:00p.m. Buffet Dinner

In honor of the 250th birthday of the Army, Navy and Marines, the 20th degree presents, Benedict Arnold, George Washington, and Lafayette. The event will feature authentic period costumes and a distinguished cast.

> NO MSA MEETING AFTER THE DEGREE.

In Memoriam

"May they rest from their labors"

Harold J. Steward

97 years old Died in East Walpole, MA on April 30, 2020 Received 32° on May 25, 1956

Jerome H. Kurtz

96 years old Died in Wilmington, DE on June 19, 2025 Received 32° on December 29, 1966



Good Cheer

Ken Scanlan 109 Burnside St. Cranston.

RI 02910 (401) 226-7773

Rusty Booth 43 Hall St. West Warwick, RI

02893 401-486-1315

Elliott Greene 54 Rebecca St. Coventry, RI

02816 401-440-5926

SECRETARY'S CORNER

Scottish Rite Valley of Providence, June through August





Congratulations to the 2024/2025 Class of the Valley of Providence.

Pictured above

III.: Steven E. Smith, 33°, Deputy of the Valley of Providence, presented a special award to Greg Enos, 32° in appreciation for the incredible work in reproducing our INRI sign complete with approximately 400 LED bulbs. Its brilliance, from darkness to light, certainly added to the 18th degree experience. (Pictured Left)



Congratulations to Steven B.
Waxman, 32° on becoming the Valley of Providence's newest MSA member for his enthusiastic service and dedication to the Valley! Was he surprised!

Pictured below: MSA Dinner to thank all our hardworkering members in the Valley of Providence



3rd Annual Scottish Rite Picnic in our park!



